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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

The inspection occurred onsite on the following date(s): July 2-4, 2024 
 
The following intake(s) were inspected: 

• Intake #00112669 - was related to infection prevention and control. 
 

 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Infection Prevention and Control 

INSPECTION RESULTS 
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WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: IPAC 

 

NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 

Non-compliance with: O. Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (2) (b) 

Infection prevention and control program 

s. 102 (2) The licensee shall implement, 

 (b) any standard or protocol issued by the Director with respect to infection 

prevention and control. O. Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (2). 

 

The licensee has failed to ensure that any standard issued by the Director with 

respect to infection prevention and control (IPAC) was implemented. 

 

The IPAC Standard for Long-Term Care Homes, section 9.1 f, states that additional 

precautions shall include appropriate application of personal protective equipment 

(PPE). 

 

Rationale and Summary 

A Personal Support Worker (PSW) was observed assisting a resident without 

wearing any PPE.  Signage on the resident's bedroom door indicated the resident 

was on additional precautions at the time of the observation.  

 

By not implementing additional precautions and donning PPE when providing direct 

care to the resident, it could have resulted in the spread of infectious diseases to 

others.  

 

Sources: Observations, IPAC Standard dated April 2022, revised September, record 

review and interviews.   
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